
 
 

www.sydneywatertalk.com.au/cleveland-development 
 02/2024 
 

Upcoming work in Horsley  
We’re extending our wastewater network to the Cleveland 
Development Area, enabling new communities to grow.  

Sydney Water’s South Region Delivery team, D4C, will deliver 
this work. 
 

Overview of our work 
We're providing new wastewater services to the 
4,500 new homes expected to be built in the 
Cleveland Development Area.  

These homes will bring new communities to live, 
grow and thrive in the beautiful Illawarra.  

To support this new development, we’ll be 
extending the underground wastewater network 
from Horsley to Cleveland, as well as upgrade the 
pumping station on the corner of Fairwater Drive 
and Riverpark Way, Horsley.  

Our work will involve installing two new wastewater 
pipelines.  

One pipeline will run from the pumping station on 
Fairwater Drive and continue to Bong Bong Road.  

The other will be built across farmland just off 
Stockyard Crescent in Horsley to Cleveland 
Road, Cleveland.  

Please see the map overleaf to see the location of 
this new infrastructure.  

What you need to know 
We plan to start work on 4 March 2024 and expect 
to be complete by early September. We’ll continue 
to update you during this time.   

The upgrade of the pumping station will commence 
once we have installed the new pipelines.  

Our work hours: 7am to 6pm Monday to Friday.  

This work will not impact your water or wastewater 
services. 

What to expect? 
We acknowledge that our work may be noisy and 
disruptive from time to time, with an increase in 
vehicle movements, noise, and dust around work 
areas. The South Region Delivery Team will reduce 
these impacts as much as practicable while aiming 
to finish the project as quickly as we can. You may 
experience: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Noise  
There will be some noise from the digging and 
machinery on site.  

Please note our trenching work will move along 
as the new pipelines are being installed. This 
means we won’t be impacting the same location 
for very long. 

Traffic and detours 
Our work will take up space on the road. For the 
duration of our work, there will be traffic changes 
on Bong Bong Road, Cleveland Road, Fairwater 
Drive and surrounding streets.  

Our traffic controllers will help keep the traffic 
flowing while keeping you safe. 

Pipe stringing 
We will need to weld the pipe into long strings 
before installing them.  

Please see map overleaf for this location.   
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Pipeline 1 – 
this section will 
be trenched 

Pipeline 2 

Pipeline 1 – this 
straight section 
will be HDD 

Fairwater Drive 

 

Pipeline 2 will mostly be trenched, however, small sections will be drilled to avoid sensitive 
environmental areas.  

Pipeline 1 will be installed using two construction methods – trenching and horizontal 
directional drilling (HDD), which means we will a drill the pipe into place underground. 

Who can I talk to about this project? 
For questions or more information, please email 
Delivering4Customers@sydneywater.com.au or call us on                
1800 006 113 (option 8). 

We will continue to keep the community updated as the project progresses.  
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